MINUTES OF THE MEETING

OF

THE NEVADA INTERAGENCY ADVISORY COUNCIL ON HOMELESSNESS TO HOUSING

May 22, 2025

The Nevada Interagency Advisory Council on Homelessness to Housing was called to order by Chair Tim Robb at 1:06 p.m. on Thursday, May 22, 2025. The meeting was video conferenced via Microsoft Teams. This meeting is being conducted virtually. This meeting was noticed in accordance with Nevada Open Meeting Law and posted at the locations listed on the agenda, as well as on https://dwss.nv.gov/Home/Features/Public-Information/ the Division of Welfare and Supportive Services website.

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT:

Chair Tim Robb, Director of Strategic Initiatives, Office of the Governor

Robert Thompson, Administrator, Nevada Department of Health and Human Services Division of Welfare and Supportive Services

Emily Testwuide, Deputy Director, Nevada Department of Corrections

Juawana Grant on behalf of Stephen Aichroth, Administrator, Nevada Housing Division

Colonel Mary Devine, Director, Nevada Department of Veterans Services

Sheriff Jerry Allen, Pershing County, Nevada

Judge Bridget Robb, Second Judicial District Court, Nevada

Dr. Catrina Grigsby-Thedford, Governor appointed member who has experienced homelessness

COMMITTEE MEMBERS ABSENT:

Judge Mike Montero, Sixth Judicial District Court, Nevada
Lieutenant Christopher Gorell, Las Vegas Metropolitan Police Department
Dina Neal, Senator, Nevada

1 | Page

Max Carter, Assemblyman, Nevada

Lieutenant Shatawna Daniel, Washoe County, Nevada

OTHERS PRESENT:

Shelly Aguilar, Social Services Chief, Nevada Department of Health and Human Services Division of Welfare and Supportive Services

Alexis Ochoa, Social Services Manager, Nevada Department of Health and Human Services Division of Welfare and Supportive Services

Carlea Freeman, Family Services Supervisor, Homeless to Housing, Nevada Department of Health and Human Services Division of Welfare and Supportive Services

Gregory Farris, Administrative Assistant, Homeless to Housing, Nevada Department of Health and Human Division of Welfare and Supportive Services

Ryan Kokoski, Administrative Assistant, Homeless to Housing, Nevada Department of Health and Human Division of Welfare and Support Services

Ryan Sunga, DAG, Nevada

Agenda Item I. Welcome, Call to Order and Roll Call

Carlea Freeman:

Good afternoon and welcome to the Governor's Interagency Advisory Council on Homelessness to Housing. This meeting has been publicly noticed in compliance with Nevada's Open Meeting Law. Chair Tim Robb will call the meeting to order.

Chair Tim Robb:

Good afternoon, everyone. It is 1:06 p.m. on May 22nd, 2025. I'd like to call the meeting of the Nevada Interagency Advisory Council on Homelessness to Housing to order. Will the moderator please call roll?

[Roll Call. We Have Quorum.]

Chair Tim Robb:

Fantastic. Thank you all for being here. I appreciate us being able to make quorum and have these important discussions. With that, we will move on to agenda item number two.

Agenda Item II. [General Public Comments]

Chair Tim Robb:

Item number two on our agenda is public comment. No action may be taken upon a matter raised under this item of the agenda until the matter itself has been specifically included on the agenda as an item upon which action may be taken. Comments will be limited to three minutes. If you are making a public comment via phone, please call 1-775-321-6111 and the meeting ID is 142 618 828 followed by pound. We are now open for public comment. Please unmute yourself and state your name for the council. Ms. Freeman, do we have any written public comments?

Carlea Freeman:

No, we do not.

Chair Tim Robb:

Hearing none, we will move to agenda item number three.

Agenda Item III. [Discussion and Possible Approval of Meeting Minutes from December 18th, 2024, Interagency Advisory Council on Homelessness to Housing]

Chair Tim Robb:

Is there a motion for approval on those minutes?

Robert Thompson:

I move to approve the meeting minutes.

Mary Devine:

I second.

Chair Tim Robb:

Thank you very much. All those in favor, please indicate by unmuting yourself and saying "aye".

Robert Thompson, Emily Testwuide, Juawana Grant, Mary Devine, Jerry Allen, Catrina Grigsby-Thedford:

Aye.

Chair Tim Robb:

Any opposed, please unmute yourself and indicate by saying "nay". Any abstentions? Please unmute yourself and indicate by stating you abstain.

Bridget Robb:

I abstain as I was not at the last meeting.

Chair Tim Robb:

Thank you very much, Judge Robb. Motion carries. We can move on to agenda item number four.

Agenda Item IV: [Discussion and Possible Action Regarding the Review of Housing Applications from the Nevada Housing Division in Accordance with Assembly Bill 310 – Stephen Aichroth]

Chair Tim Robb:

Do we have somebody from the Housing Division ready to make that presentation?

Juawana Grant:

Thank you, everybody, for being here today. I have a quick update on the Supportive Housing Development Fund. We have moved to execute contracts with Corporation for Supportive Housing and The Urban League. Those are two RFPs that we had out for the evaluation and data collection piece and the statewide capacity building piece. We're very excited. Those contracts are in place and we've already had some meetings. We'll be kicking off with those two contract partners very soon and you'll see some momentum be driven by those partnerships, including a second round of applications where we'll engage this body more formally. We're also in the process of executing agreements with our five awardees. I believe we have two executed, but all five subgrantees have their agreements in hand. We are just waiting for their signatures. We've developed program materials, guidelines and toolkits and are nearly ready to start scheduling orientation with those five initial projects that we made awards to. Things are really moving along. We were hoping to launch a second round of applications in the spring, but now that we have CSH and Urban League in place, we are going to wait and leverage their expertise to more strategically plan the second round. This will allow us to really back into the project that we already have developed and have good, strong data collection and outcomes for the pilot overall. We are going to take some time to think through the strategy and remaining funding, making sure that we have a lot of support and get strong applications for this second round. There are two bills currently in the legislature that affect the support of Housing Development Program. One is AB366, which proposes a twenty-five million dollar appropriations for the Supportive Housing Development Fund. It has been heard in the Assembly Ways and Means Committee and has been referred to the money committees. The second is SB166, which will require any recipient of the Supportive Housing Development Fund to agree in writing to allow tenants to keep at least one pet in addition to some of the other regulations expanding prohibitions for insurance companies, including those covering multifamily housing, for denying and raising rates on policies because of a dog's breed. Myself and my team, Tracy and Chelsea are excited to start gaining momentum once we get the ball rolling with our contract partners. We will start engaging this group more formally on breaking out a subcommittee for Supportive Housing Development Fund and getting support for scoring future applications and feedback on the process. Thank you so much.

Chair Tim Robb:

Thank you so much, Ms. Grant, for all the work that you and your team have put into getting this far. I know there's more work to be done and that it's been a Herculean effort over the last two years to get to this point. Are there any questions for the Housing Division? Seeing none, we will move on to agenda item number five.

Agenda Item V. [Update on the Results from the Presentation at the 2024 Nevada Statewide Conference on Addressing Homelessness – Michele Fuller-Hallauer]

Chair Tim Robb:

Michele, are you available to make that presentation?

Michele Fuller-Hallauer:

Yes, thank you. Firstly, we shared about the overarching Interagency Council and that there are four subcommittees, three of which are not in operation, but that the Technical Assistance Committee is meeting monthly. We talked about the mission and values for humanity and explained that the State Interagency Advisory Council on Homelessness is leading Nevada's efforts to prevent and end homelessness. We presented that our values are that every person matters and deserves to be treated with dignity and respect, homelessness is unacceptable, can be prevented, is expensive, is solvable and how it is better to invest in solutions. We've learned a lot about what works and there being strength in collaboration. Our guiding principles are that want to make sure that we remove barriers whenever possible, target priority communities, coordinate across partners, lead community action, use data driven actionable strategies and goals, make commitments around measurable results, and leverage existing and untapped resources. We asked if people were aware of there being a Statewide Strategic Plan. Overwhelmingly, the people in the room said that they were not. This made us understand that we were missing the boat somewhere on getting the word out because we've been doing a lot of work on the ground in getting input from the communities and people were still unaware that we had a Strategic Plan. I thought it was important to report back to the Council that there are a lot of folks that even are working in the homeless services field that are not aware of the State Strategic Plan. We provided a QR code that led to the Strategic Plan and we then walked through each of the strategic issues and explained that we are elevating the top three action steps identified for each of the strategic issues. The Technical Assistance Committee is trying to identify what makes the most sense for us to move forward for action. We presented these twenty-one action steps moving forward. Under issue one, Housing Goal 1.12 is to promote equitable access to housing by addressing discrimination on the basis of prior justice involvement, source of income, mental health status or involvement in a housing plan. Developing a standardized tenant selection housing policy for those who can access housing and, once a standardized tenant selection plan is in place, prioritizing policies that are tenant rights focused and incentivize communities that have lower barrier access to housing. We also want to identify dedicated permanent capital, permanent operating subsidies and permanent supportive funding sources to support ongoing development of supportive housing, developing multisector housing plans for Nevada that includes a plan to address homelessness with housing and holds businesses accountable to contributing to housing ecosystems for communities by which their businesses are impacting. We want to provide support to local communities and our Continuums of Care to maximize funding opportunities to ensure that mainstream resources are leveraged to provide housing programs and support. To do that, we want to develop a flexible housing pool to fund subsidies and provide resources for housing related expenses that current funding does not support that is nimble to address complex needs. For Issue two, Homeless Prevention and Intervention, we want to put forward prevention funds that are more accurately targeted for diversion and problem solving so that we can prevent people from entering into the homeless system. We also want to build capacity for reentry and diversion programs so that we can ensure that those agencies that are providing services to help people that are reentering into the communities aren't entering into the

homeless services systems. We want a statewide master resource list that includes managed care organization benefits. Issue three, Wrap-Around Services, highlights that engaging stakeholders to establish partnerships to leverage existing resources is critical to ensure there is a continuity of care for everybody who is experiencing or is at risk of homelessness. We need to ensure that we have a better access to match dollars for service providers allowing them to maximize their applications and bring in funding at the federal and state level so they can provide necessary services and resources for the clients they are serving. We need training modules for law enforcement, service providers, and jurisdictions that include a whole cadre of service delivery such as SOAR, Housing First, progressive engagement, trauma informed care, cultural competency and harm reduction. Issue four, Education and Workforce Development is critical for folks that are entering or exiting our homeless services system because they need stability and income in order to maintain their housing. We want to work with state agencies to ensure that training and certification programs are in place for existing providers. We want to create a state youth advisory board. We want to ensure that we work collaboratively with the Nevada Department of Education to develop their Atlas platform, which is an app platform for referrals for various services including job training and education opportunities. For issue five, Coordination of Primary and Behavioral Health, we want to support integration and collaborative partnerships between primary and behavioral healthcare providers, homeless assistance programs, emergency shelters and housing programs to enhance wellness prevention and ensure that we're addressing behavioral health and chronic disease management and reduce susceptibility to health conditions that are related to homelessness. We want to ensure that there is coordination of data sharing for all programs when there is discharge planning, so that clients are receiving the best care possible when they exit any kind of medical facility. We want to secure funding necessary for programs to continue appropriate services and develop health homes in Nevada to help ensure clients have access to continuity of healthcare as they enter into stable housing in the community. Coordination of Data and Resources is issue six, and we want to identify systems of care, databases, persons of authority, funding sources and data points that are collected by each system of care and develop a mapping by collecting a list of data points of each system of care. Once the systems of care in the state are identified, there should be a visual map of where those overlaps and gaps exist, ensuring the creation of a comprehensive data collection method that reduces duplication of effort and trauma experienced by clients needing to retell their story when encountering care providers. For Issue seven, Policies, we want to support policies that address equitable access to housing by addressing discrimination that is based on source of income, prior justice involvement, mental health status and participation in housing programs. We want to establish requirements for developers to develop deeply affordable housing in order to receive access to subsidies and multifamily developments. They need to answer to the community on how they are addressing deeply affordable housing, and we aim to provide bonus incentives for local developers. We also want to require local jurisdictions, public housing authorities and state funders to prioritize inclusionary zoning opportunities ensuring that we have affordable housing across the board. Lastly, for issue eight, Long-Term Planning, we hope to find a way to centralize education guidance on accessing funding for opportunities, making it easy and attractive to apply for, accept, implement and manage supportive and portable housing projects. We also would like to create a tracking mechanism to make sure that all projects, regardless of funding, are working toward statewide goals and are aligned with local and

statewide plans to leverage public lands and reduce development costs for affordable housing. We want to support and encourage all systems of care to integrate lived experience and justice, specifically racial, social and economic justice, into their governance, program development and operations of services, so that we make sure assessments, intake procedures and client services are culturally sensitive. We then asked for and received feedback from the audience regarding the plan and action steps. We had the opportunity to present at the Statewide Youth Conference on November 8th. In the interim, between the October Statewide Conference and the November Conference, we received direction from Chair Robb to pare down the twenty-eight action steps to three. When presenting at the Youth Conference, we used a polling survey mechanism within the presentation to ask the youth stakeholders to rank the twenty-one action steps in order of importance. From that, they identified the top six action steps Nevada should prioritize in the State Strategic Plan, which are listed here in order, with the correlating strategic issue listed in parenthesis. The top three were identify permanent funding sources, develop multi-sector housing ecosystem and prioritize developments that build deeply affordable units. The other three were capacity building on reentry and diversion programs, implement requirements and incentives to developers for deeper subsidies and integrate lived experience and justice into governance, program development and operations of services. Participants were then asked to rank those six action steps and there was a shift in the response. Identify permanent funding sources stayed at the top, integrate lived experience and justice moved up to number two, and prioritize developments that build deeply affordable units at number three. I wanted to bring your attention to that as we move forward with further conversation. I'm open for questions if you have any.

Chair Tim Robb:

Thank you very much, Michele and thank you for representing us in those forums, as well. It's very helpful to know what's being talked about and your methods are always very good and your presentations go great with all the work that you do. Are there any questions for Michele before we move on to the next agenda item?

Michele Fuller-Hallauer:

Thank you.

Catrina Grigsby-Thedford:

Thank you so much, Michele, for presenting that and for presenting at our Statewide Conference whenever we ask. It's important that you shared that information from the audience being unaware of the existence of a Strategic Plan. I'd like to put a charge for the individuals on this call and in this Statewide Council that, getting reports are good, but to be in the mix, coming to the next conference, and engaging with some of the individuals there can put the real life feeling into what they're experiencing out there into the work that we're doing. On the last two slides, where it said lived experience and justice, did that mean lived experience of homelessness and justice involvement or is lived experience and justice two separate things?

Michele Fuller-Hallauer:

That's a great question. They are two distinct action steps within the action plan but they were similar in nature. So, for the purposes of presentation and moving it forward, the Technical Assistance

Committee determined that we wanted to lump them together for the presentation and ranking because we felt there was enough similarity that we didn't want to leave one behind.

Catrina Grigsby-Thedford:

Thank you.

Chair Tim Robb:

Thank you so much. Director Devine?

Mary Devine:

Thank you so much for the presentation, Michele. Next week, I'll be attending the National Coalition on Homeless Veterans Conference in D.C. and I was wondering if you could send me a copy of your presentation. Also, we will be bringing on a full-time representative to work with homeless veterans and to build partnerships in that space, so they'll be reaching out to you within the next thirty to forty-five days, to see what we can do to partner with you and other organizations across the state.

Michele Fuller-Hallauer:

Absolutely.

Mary Devine:

Thank you.

Michele Fuller-Hallauer:

You're welcome.

Chair Tim Robb:

Any additional questions from members of the Council? Perfect. With that, we're good to move into agenda item number six.

Agenda Item VI. [Interagency Advisory Council on Homelessness to Housing Technical Assistance Committee, Update on the Strategic Plan – Brooke Page]

Chair Tim Robb:

Ms. Page, are you available to give us that presentation?

Brooke Page:

Good afternoon, Chair and members of the Council, and thank you for the opportunity to present today. My name is Brooke Page and I'm the director for Nevada for the Corporation for Supportive Housing or CSH. I also happen to be the Vice Chair of the Interagency Advisory Council's Technical Assistance Committee, alongside Michele and the working group members. We are grateful to be able to present today what has been a very long process. We've done a lot of work and there's been a lot of important action steps that have been established and developed. We wanted to show you all a spreadsheet that outlines what that work looks like. Then, we have some questions and want to elevate to you some action steps that we believe is better suited at your level at the Council in order to work through these action steps that we received through the surveys, outreach and community

engagement to present the three priorities we'd like the Council to take forward and work through. The Committee has worked very diligently on creating these important strategic goals, action items and outcomes. What you're looking at is a summary of what the action plan entails. The summary page outlines every strategic issue and the various goals for each issue, along with all the prospective outcomes that we're hoping to achieve. Once we receive some guidance from the Council on how to move forward, we're hoping that this can be a living and breathing workbook that provides us with the opportunity to put the status of where these action items are related to these goals, if they're complete, in progress or haven't started yet. We want to be able to have some ongoing dashboard of where we are with these various different action steps. This summary is intended to roll up the various different strategic issues. The second one, Homeless Prevention, is in the same format, showing all of the strategic goals and action steps and eventually status updates. This summary page goes through the eight different strategic issues and there are also accompanied spreadsheets which show the expanded version of that summary. This tab is specifically for Housing. We outlined which of the goals rolled up to be the top priority based on our community engagement. You'll notice the top priority listed here was the goal related to funding for Housing. Housing was one of the strategic issues that was a top priority that we are hoping to elevate to you today. The accompanied action steps for identifying funding to develop supportive housing for people with extremely low incomes, housing for workforce and to support work related to Housing was the top priority. Below that, you'll see the various other goals, the different action steps and the proposed performance metrics that we're proposing for those action steps. What we recognize in this workbook is the importance to identify a lead entity who's championing this work already, maybe there's work happening across Nevada that we could identify as a department within the state or the local Continuums of Care that might be leading on these activities. We want to document who that is. We'd also like to see if there's collaborating departments that are also working on these action steps or maybe there are other nonprofit agencies or the local justice system that is working on these issues. This provides us with a dynamic opportunity to look at collaboration. Then, we want to set some timelines as to when we hope to see these action steps get complete, worked on and addressed, so this gives us an opportunity to track time frame, performance metrics and any comments related to these activities. This is the format for every one of the eight strategic issues, which has all the goals and the activities that accompany those goals, subsequent leads, collaborators, time frame and comments. It goes all the way through for all of our strategic issues. This is the action plan that accompanies the Strategic Plan. The other thing that we wanted to have a conversation about is obtaining some guidance from you. Again, we wanted to elevate these three strategic issues. What rose to the top as the number one strategic issue was Housing. The number one action item related to Housing was identify permanent funding sources. We recognize, in order to create the housing stock needed to address homelessness, we need the resources to do that. It wasn't surprising that, through surveys and outreach, this was the number one action item that the community is asking for attention to and for folks to work on to identify permanent funding for. The request to the Council is to support this activity and explore strategies for addressing and securing permanent funding mechanisms. Are there opportunities for us to bring other partners to the table to address this? This is something we wanted to elevate to you along with strategic issue number two, which is Homeless Prevention and Intervention. It's great that we create the housing stock and mechanisms, but we need to also stop the hemorrhaging. Therefore,

establishing a robust prevention program and helping to ensure we've got funding for a more accurately targeted program to divert people from ever entering the homeless response system and help with problem solving. We would like to elevate to the Council ways in which we can explore homeless prevention and ensure we've got the funding to do a robust prevention program. The number one action item for strategic issue number three, Wraparound Services is, engaging stakeholders to establish partnerships and leverage existing resources. We hear time and time again that philanthropy and funders feel like there's multiple organizations going after the same funding resources and there doesn't appear to be a lot of coordination or alignment. This effort is to figure out how we can support partnership development, reduce duplication and support leveraging as much as we can. We know there's a need for cross sector partners to align and maximize existing resources. Those are the three we were hoping to elevate and would love for you to have some conversation around. In addition to those action items, we, as a council, feel like maybe we've done our job now. We would like to better understand what your expectation of the Technical Assistance Committee is, so we're seeking guidance today on the role and purpose of the Technical Assistance Committee moving forward. Should we continue to serve in this advisory way? We've developed this action plan and helped to inform the Strategic Plan, but now what role should we play moving forward? Are you expecting support on this process of managing the action plan and coordinating at our level to convene community stakeholders to inform that action plan and start populating the dashboard, elevating to you where we are in those processes or would you like to take over in that capacity? How can we best align this work to achieve the goals that you have at the Council? Those are questions on behalf of the Technical Assistance Committee that we'd like to propose to you today. We're proud of the work and I want to acknowledge all the work done by the community members that have come to the process and come to the table, been a part of multiple working group meetings, taking their time to meet every month when we have quorum to inform these processes. It is really important. We've got a very important charge to end homelessness in Nevada and it's going to take all of us to do that work. I want to acknowledge that hard work and appreciate everyone that's been at the table. That's what we were hoping to achieve today and I will entertain any questions.

Chair Tim Robb:

Awesome. Thank you so much and thank you for all the work that's gone into all the things that you guys have done for the Technical Assistance Committee and the Council as a whole. It helps inform a lot of strategies and people like myself won't know most of the things you know unless you tell us. We appreciate all of the work and the continued engagement. With that, I want to open up to members of the Council if they have thoughts on where Ms. Page, the Technical Assistance Committee, and all of the folks engaged might be best suited to continue their work with the Council. Does anybody have any questions for Ms. Page and the team?

Juawana Grant:

Such great work done by the committee and such solid Strategic Plan and action items to share. It sounds like the next steps would be to do some project management to carry these actions forward. You mentioned there needs to be someone or a lead agency taking ownership over these action items. I wonder if the continuation of this work is the Technical Assistance Committee supports in doing

some outreach and support to get some buy-in for a lead agency and help them drive some of these outcomes.

Chair Tim Robb:

Awesome. To build on that, it's important to find those agencies to assign those action steps as well and, maybe, as many of the people that are on this call, we've got folks representing Health and Human Services, the Housing Division and Veterans Services, resources could come to bear to help bird-dog some of the things through the process. There's a lot of opportunity to impact the great work that you guys have done and take a look at the Strategic Plan and action steps to start working towards assigning those and working with those entities to see who should be the sole point of contact to make sure that some things are happening in those directions.

Mary Devine:

I agree. It would be great and very helpful to work together to see how our programs and things overlap and how we can work together to really drive these goals home. There's a lot of great work that's been done by the Committee, but now pulling it together to see where they all intersect and overlap and how we can, as one of the presentations said, eliminate some redundancies and potentially some barriers to move our folks who are in need to services faster. I know that's what we're looking to do at the department and want to be a part of helping on a bigger scale with that. So, that would be a great area.

Bridget Robb:

There was some talk of federal funding. Do you even have people to talk to at the feds, right now, with regard to the funding sources?

Brooke Page:

It's definitely an important question and, depending on the department you're referring to, it may vary. We have done some work to identify the funding sources that are needed to do this work. It will take actionable steps to understand where we are and how we advance in that area, especially with the federal dollars and what resources we have that will continue and that we don't have. That's part of this work. It's going to require ongoing commitment to work through it. We're curious if that should happen at the Technical Assistance level by identifying challenges or issues or working through the action plan steps and elevate that to you all or are these project management things that would happen at your level.

Chair Tim Robb:

It would be helpful to get your documents out to the full Council so they can take a look, digest and put together their thoughts on who could be engaged in those discussions. The Governor did have the opportunity to meet with the Secretary of HUD just last week and was in close collaboration with the Department of Interior to talk about some land as part of the housing conversation. If we had a list of the things that we're hopeful, as a Council and Technical Assistance team, we can probably bring those forward to our federal partners and work with some of the other entities like USDA Rural Development and some of the other groups that we get to engage with that maybe have some of those funding sources. I know that there's a lot of concern on federal money at the moment but I do

think, as Congress works through their budget process, we'll have a better idea of what that will look like in the next couple of weeks and months and hopefully be able to start plugging in some of the priorities that you guys have helped identify into some of those programs that get funded through that process. Hopefully, this groundwork that you guys have done to get this plan together will be fruitful in identifying those priorities to bring to our federal partners. Any other thoughts from members of the Council? Hearing none, thank you so much, Brooke. Thanks for all the work that's gone into this. Is there a way for us to receive those documents and disseminate them to the members of the Council and have their input, by next meeting, on where assignments can go and fill in some of the matrix?

Brooke Page:

That's a great idea. I will definitely share the presentation and spreadsheet with Carlea.

Chair Tim Robb:

Sounds great to me. I appreciate all the work that you guys have put into this and there is going to be some great benefit on the other end of it. With that, I will close out that agenda item and we will move into agenda item number seven.

Agenda Item VII. [Washoe County Report by Lived Experience Advisory Board – Echo Gill]

Chair Tim Robb:

Is there somebody from Washoe County that is here to present today? We may look to get them on an upcoming meeting to give that report out. With that and seeing nobody come off mute, we will go to agenda item number eight.

Agenda Item VIII. [Discussion of Agenda Items for the Next Meeting on August 21st, 2025]

Chair Tim Robb:

Does anyone have thoughts on where we should go with the next meeting? The follow up on the discussion with Brooke will be where I would like us to go and if there's any work you can do in the interim between that meeting and now to take a look at those documents and get a good idea of where your agency might be able to be involved, where we can push on things and other organizations to be involved. That would be great.

Catrina Grigsby-Thedford:

Can we add the Southern Nevada Lived X Team? They've been doing some work down South in the community. They also created a survey for people experiencing homelessness to gauge what's going on with the ordinances. I know that's not a state level thing, but they have some good data and recommendations. They can update you on what they've been doing this year or their 2024 impact.

Chair Tim Robb:

Absolutely, that would be awesome. Maybe we can get both Washoe and the Southern Nevada Team on the next agenda and get a broad picture of where things are at. Anybody else with thoughts for next meeting?

12 | Page

Catrina Grigsby-Thedford:

Nevada Homeless Alliance will be having our 2025 Nevada Statewide Conference on Addressing Homelessness in September and our 2025 Fall Project Homeless Connect at the World Market Center in Las Vegas. We'll be more than willing to present on our 2024 overview, what's to come with the agency and how people can get more involved, if that's appropriate.

Chair Tim Robb:

Absolutely. Would that just be a preview of what would be coming at the conference?

Catrina Grigsby-Thedford:

Our 2025 Project Homeless Connect is our big event. We can give an overview of 2024 and talk about what we've done this year and what's to come. It shouldn't be very long.

Chair Tim Robb:

Sounds great.

Catrina Grigsby-Thedford:

Thank you.

Chair Tim Robb:

Any additional thoughts? Hearing none, we can move to agenda item number nine.

Agenda Item IX. [General Public Comments]

Chair Tim Robb:

Item number nine on our agenda is public comment. No action may be taken upon a matter raised under this agenda item until specifically added to the agenda as an item upon which action may be taken. Comments will be limited to three minutes. If you are making public comment via phone, please call 1-775-321-6111 and the meeting ID is 142 618 828 followed by pound. Please unmute yourself and state your name for the Council. We are now open for public comment. Seeing none, hearing none we will move on to agenda item number ten. We are adjourned at 2:01 in the afternoon. Thank you all for joining us.

Agenda Item X. [Adjournment 2:01 PM]

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:

Carlea Freeman, Committee Moderator

APPROVED BY:

Tim Robb, Chair

Date: 7/1/2025